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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT NAME:  GERACI SUBDIVISION 
PROJECT NO.:   25-03 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 6, BLOCK 1, LOT 86.2 
REVIEW DATE:   12 MAY 2025 
MEETING DATE:  15 MAY 2025 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: MESSINA ASSOCIATES – CARMEN MESSINA  
 
 

1. The project has been revised to provide access to proposed Lot 3 from Frozen Ridge Road rather 
than Firemen’s Lane Extension.  Two flag lots are proposed Lot 2 and Lot 3.  Lot 1 contains an 
existing structure accessing Ridge Road and Lot 4 will have its own access to Frozen Ridge Road.  
All lots will own fee ownership to frontage on Frozen Ridge Road. 

 
2.  Lot 3 will require access across Lot 4 due to the presence of federal jurisdictional wetlands.  On 

site wetlands have been delineated by NYSDEC however, the wetlands are located outside of 
“urban area” defined within the NYSDEC Wetland Regulations. 
 

3. Design of the subsurface sanitary sewer disposal systems is required. 
 

4. The driveway access easement should be provided to Dominic Cordisco’s office for review. 
 

5. Future submissions should contain grading plans to determine limits of disturbance.  Project may 
require coverage under the NYSDEC Construction Stormwater Permit for residential subdivisions 
disturbing between 1 and 5 acres.  In that case, a Soil Erosion Sediment Control Plan is required. 
 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 
 

 
 
 
Patrick J. Hines      Michael W. Weeks, P.E. 
Principal                                                                         Principal 
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